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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

FEBRUARY 3, 2002

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FEDERAL

Congressman Lewis Joins Appropriations Committee’s Subcommittee on Transportation and Treasury

In a welcome development for transportation stakeholders in Southern California, Congressman Jerry Lewis (R/41) secured a seat last week on the House Committee on Appropriation’s newly constituted and powerful Subcommittee on Transportation and Treasury.  Lewis will be the third ranking Republican on the panel.  The Congressman represents the 41st Congressional District of Southern California, which includes most of San Bernardino County.  Lewis has served as Co-Chair of the entire California House Delegation and has worked to unify California Republicans and Democrats to marshal the clout of the delegation.  MTA CEO Roger Snoble met with the Congressman's Deputy Chief of Staff less than two weeks ago to discuss appropriations issues vital to Los Angeles County and this week we will be sending a letter congratulating the Congressman on his new subcommittee assignment.

President’s Budget for Fiscal Year 2004 is Released: Transportation Priorities Outlined

President George W. Bush released his Budget for Fiscal Year 2004 earlier today. According to the Administration, the Budget includes a 6% increase in funding above the President’s Fiscal Year (FY) 2003 request for the U.S. Department of Transportation.  

Two of the MTA’s project priorities were either under-funded in the President’s Budget or not funded at all.  The proposed East Los Angeles Light Rail Line is slated to receive $55 million in 5309 New Start money in FY 2004.  This figure falls significantly short of the MTA's request of $70 million.  The President’s FY2004 Budget does not include funds for the Mid-City/Exposition Light Rail Transit project.  The MTA had requested $20 million in Section 5309 New Start Funding for this project.  The MTA will continue to press Congress to appropriate this figure for the Mid-City/Exposition Line and to secure full funding for the East Los Angeles Light Rail Line.

Many of the MTA’s other appropriations requests for FY04, including $20 million for bus acquisitions and $5 million for Intelligent Transportation System Funding, are not, by custom, specifically cited in the President’s Budget.  Rather, the MTA will seek Congressional support to secure funds for these initiatives from the DOT’s Formula Grants and Research program, which is slated to have a budget of $5.6 billion for FY04.
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